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Senate Bill 1263 Preliminary Technical Report and Public Water System Requirements 
 
The State Water Resources Control Board, Division of Drinking Water (State Board) received a copy 
of the Initial Study and Mitigated negative Declaration for the proposed Panoche RV Park located at 
29960 Panoche Road, Paicines, CA 95043. The proposed project is an RV Park with 21 RV stalls.  
A ground water well will provide water to all stalls.  The proposed project meets the definition of a 
public water system.  Section 116525 of the California Health and Safety Code requires that Panoche 
RV Park must receive a permit to operate a public water system before proceeding with the operation of 
the system.  The project applicant should contact the State Board Monterey District Office at 831-
655-6939 to discuss the process for applying for a water system permit and other regulatory 
requi8remetns for public water systems. 
 
Senate Bill 1263 (SB 1263) requires that before a person submits an application for a permit for a 
proposed new public water system, the person shall first prepare a Preliminary Technical Report 
which includes a full analysis of each of the required elements in Section 116527 of the California 
Health and Safety Code.  The Preliminary Technical Report must be submitted to the State Water 
Resources Control Board Division of Drinking Water (State Board) at least six months before 
initiating construction of any water-related improvement.  Guidance on the required information and 
preparation of the Preliminary Technical Report and a Frequently Asked Questions document on 
SB1263 can be found on the State Board website at:   
 

https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/drinking_water/certlic/drinkingwater/Permits.html  
 
Operating a public water system without a water system permit is a violation of California Health and 
Safety Code Section 116525(a).  This violation is subject to administrative penalties of up to one thousand 
dollars ($1,000) per day in addition to civil and criminal penalties, including the following: 
 

• California Health and Safety Code, Section 116725(d). “Any person who operates a public water 
system without a permit issued by the department pursuant to this chapter may be liable, as 
determined by the court, for a civil penalty not to exceed twenty-five thousand dollars ($25,000) 
for each separate violation or, for continuing violations, for each day that violation continues.” 
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